
 

 

               CONEWAGO TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
                            BUDGET WORKSHOP   DECEMBER 6, 2010 
 

The workshop was held at the Township Municipal Building.  The meeting was called to order by 
the Chairperson, at 7:00 P. M.  Those in attendance were Robert Hahn (Chairman), Lois Leonard 
(Vice-Chairperson), Lorreta Wilhide (Supervisor) and Lou Anne Bostic, (Secretary).   
 
The board, after discussion, decided to accept the Keystone CBC Option Plan, saving the township 
approximately $7,844.76 in premiums. 
 
Contributions were discussed.  Jane Deamer and other representatives from the Northeastern 
Senior Center were present to ask the board to consider not cutting their funds for 2011.  Ms 
Deamer presented statistics for the people served in Conewago Township. The board decided to 
keep the contribution at $2,000.00 for the Northeastern Senior Center for 2011. 
 
Mr. Hahn requested that the following contributions be discontinued for 2011: 
Dover Fire Company 
Dover Library 
Red Land Library 
 
Ms Wilhide is not in favor of cutting the funds.  Ms Leonard agrees with Mr. Hahn.   
 
Ms Wilhide asked if the sidewalks are included in the budget.  The road construction line item 
includes $65,000.00 for the sidewalks.  Resident survey letters are being mailed. 
 
Ms Bostic was informed to adjust the budget to reflect the insurance and contribution change. 
 
Motion by Ms Leonard, second by Mr. Hahn, unanimously carried, to authorize the budget to be 
advertised for adoption at the December 29, 2010 close out meeting to be held at noon. 
 
Motion by Ms Wilhide, second by Ms Leonard, unanimously carried, to adjourn the meeting at 
7:52 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Lou Anne Bostic 


